
From: AnnaGrace Foell <annagrace.foell@gmail.com>
To: Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 7/3/2017 12:31:12 PM
Subject: Re: Lt. Gov. participate in Blowfish game

Hi Tori,

The length of the interview is just going to depend on the length of the innings. Brian Principe will work that out with the the 
Lieutenant Governor. Do you know what time he will be at the game tonight? I have already forwarded those questions to 
Brian but we can arrange a quick meeting around 6:15 with Brian to talk through it if he would like to do that.

The address to the veterans can be anything he wants. If he wants to do a quick welcome and have the veterans stand to be 
recognized we can definitely do that. He's just going to have the wireless mic and he can take it from there, he'll have about 
60 seconds.

AnnaGrace Foell 
Promotions Coordinator
Lexington County Blowfish Baseball
(614) 307-9840

On Mon, Jul 3, 2017 at 12:25 PM, Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi AnnaGrace,

 

How long do you think he will have with him? Here are a few basic questions for listeners who may not 
know much about the office of the Lt. Gov. or the Office on Aging. Depending on what direction they 
would like to go, do you think these are okay? He’s willing to talk about anything and would love to 
thank/acknowledge our Veterans.

 

Can you tell us about yourself and the office of the Lieutenant Governor?

The Lieutenant Governor is over the Office on Aging. What does this agency do?

What issues have you focused on so far during your time as Lieutenant Governor?

What are your goals for South Carolina as Lieutenant Governor?

What does the 4th of July mean to you?

Do you have any big 4th of July plans?

 

Also is there anything specific you would like for him to included or say in the address to the Veterans? I 
was thinking he would just say a few words and then ask all veterans to stand in order to thank them.

 

Thanks!

Tori Beth
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Tori Beth Black

Director of Communications

Office of the Lieutenant Governor

864-617-7973

 

 

From:  AnnaGrace Foell [mailto:annagrace.foell@gmail.com] 
 
Sent:  Monday, July 03, 2017 12:01 PM
 
To: Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>

Subject:  Re: Lt. Gov. participate in Blowfish game

 

Hi Tori,

Can you please send a list of questions or some key points that you would like our Broadcaster 
Brian Principe to interview the Lieutenant Governor about.

Thanks,

AnnaGrace Foell

Promotions Coordinator

Lexington County Blowfish Baseball

(614) 307-9840

 

On Wed, Jun 28, 2017 at 3:59 PM, Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi all,

 

This schedule sounds perfect. Thank you all for being so accommodating. We will have the Lieutenant 
Governor at the welcome tent right before the game starts. Thank you again, and please let me know if 
you need anything else from our end.
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Tori Beth

 

Tori Beth Black

Director of Communications

Office of the Lieutenant Governor

864-617-7973

 

From:  AnnaGrace Foell [mailto:annagrace.foell@gmail.com] 
 
Sent:  Wednesday, June 28, 2017 2:52 PM
 
To: Brian Larkin <brian@blowfishbaseball.com>
 
Cc: Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>; Bob Caughman <bob.caughman@gmail.
com>; Bill Shanahan <bshanahan24@gmail.com>; Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>; Brian 
Principe <bprincipe@blowfishbaseball.com>

Subject:  Re: Lt. Gov. participate in Blowfish game

 

Hey Everybody,

 

We can have the Lieutenant Governor address the veterans in the middle of the first and then 
we can have him do a radio interview with Brian Principe in the middle of the 3rd. We can do the 
address behind home plate with the wireless mic and the radio interview will happen right under 
the press box. If the Lieutenant Governor can meet us at the information tent at the beginning of 
the game after all the pregame events that would be great.

AnnaGrace Foell

Promotions Coordinator

Lexington County Blowfish Baseball

(614) 307-9840

 

On Tue, Jun 27, 2017 at 1:35 PM, Brian Larkin <brian@blowfishbaseball.com> wrote:

Thank you Tori! And we look forward to seeing y’all out! Please let me know if we can assist 
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as well in the meantime.

 

Respectfully

Brian

 

Brian Larkin
 
General Manager
 
Lexington County Blowfish Baseball 
 
Cell: 513-373-3262
Office: 803-254-3474

101 East Main Street
 
Lexington, SC 29072
 
www.goblowfishbaseball.com

 

On Jun 27, 2017, at 10:59 AM, Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov> 
wrote:

 

Thank you all so much for your willingness to have the Lieutenant Governor participate! 
We are really looking forward to this incredible evening. Please let me know if you need 
any additional information from our end, and where/when you would need him to be 
there.

 

Thank you again,

Tori Beth

 

Tori Beth Black

Director of Communications
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Office of the Lieutenant Governor

864-617-7973

From:  Bob Caughman [mailto:bob.caughman@gmail.com] 
Sent:  Monday, June 26, 2017 6:56 PM
 
To: Brian Larkin <brian@blowfishbaseball.com>
 
Cc: Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>; AnnaGrace Foell 
<annagrace.foell@gmail.com>; Bill Shanahan <bshanahan24@gmail.com>; Page, 
Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>; Brian Principe <bprincipe@blowfishbaseball.com>
 
Subject:  Re: Lt. Gov. participate in Blowfish game

 

All, sorry for tardy response. I'm with family at beautiful Edisto Beach and just saw 
this thread. Including the Lt.Governor is a wonderful addition to the event. I 
suggest allowing him a few welcoming minutes at the beginning of the agenda on 
the field with all the veterans. After our pregame activities conclude at 7:00 pm his 
further participation is at your discretion. As you know Bill, my wife Maxine is the 
director of the Gilbert-Summit Senior Center of the LC Rec & Aging Commission. 
This will be a natural segue into what is certain to be a fantastic evening.

Thanks Bill and Tori!

 

I am also CCing our Promotions Coordinator Anna Grace as she will be 
assisting with timing of in-between innings. Anna Grace, please coordinate a 
time in-between innings and with Bob’s script for the July 3rd game as well as a 
time for Brian to get the Lieutenant Governor on Z93.1FM.

 

Thank you everyone and looking forward to seeing this great event come 
together!!!

 

Brian

 

 

Brian Larkin
 
General Manager
 
Lexington County Blowfish Baseball 
 
Cell: 513-373-3262
Office: 803-254-3474

101 East Main Street
 
Lexington, SC 29072
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www.goblowfishbaseball.com

 

On Jun 26, 2017, at 3:52 PM, Bill Shanahan 
<billshanahan24@gmail.com> wrote:

Tori-

I am ccing Bob Caughman who is the founder of this wonderful event 
to honor Vietnam Veterans, as well as our GM Brian Larkin and our 
Director of Media and Broadcasting Brian Principe to begin the 
process ...We will be reaching back sometime tomorrow.

Thank you

Bill Shanahan

Owner

 

On Mon, Jun 26, 2017 at 3:39 PM, Tori Beth Black 
<toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi Mr. Shanahan,

 

Lily Cogdill passed along your information regarding the Lieutenant 
Governor participating in the Blowfish game on July 3rd. She said 
you mentioned we could possibly have him recognize all the 
veterans there at the game in between innings and then go up to 
the radio booth and maybe say a few words to listeners about our 
veterans and/or speak on the Office on Aging. Both of these 
opportunities would be wonderful!

 

Do you know between what innings he could do either of these? 
We are excited to have him in town and participate in the July 
4th festivities. Thank you so much for your willingness to have him 
and please let me know if you need any additional information from 
me.

 

Thank you!

Tori Beth
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Tori Beth Black

Director of Communications

Office of the Lieutenant Governor

864-617-7973

 

-- 

Shanahan & Company 
 
Sports Management LLC

Food, Fun & Baseball!

Lexington County Blowfish Baseball Club

2015 Coastal Plain League Organization of the Year

 

Lexington County Baseball Stadium

474 Ballpark Road Lexington, SC 29072

 

"Blowfish on Main" 

101 E. Main St Lexington SC 29072

 

For Tickets Call: 803.254.3474    

www.blowfishbaseball.com
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